
  

 

  

 

TOWN OF UNITY 
Unity Select Board  

MINUTES 
April 10, 3017 

 
PRESENT 

   

Edward (“Ed”) Gregory     Anthony Zullo, Resident 

John Callum, Jr.      Ted Lewit, Parks & Rec 

Harold Booth, Highway      Bruce Adams, Resident 

Holly White, Tax Collector    Linda Callum, Resident 

Rosemary Heino, Town Clerk 

         
John made a motion to adjourn meeting from April 4, 2017.  Second by Ed.  All in 

favor.  

 

Ed called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm. 

 
Holly presented four Timber Yield Tax warrants.  John made motion to authorize 

collection of $1,471.47 from Harvey Hill.  Second by Ed.  All in favor. 
 
John made a motion to authorize collection of yield tax of $2,736.91 from Jeremy 

Turner and Laura French.  Second by Ed.  All in favor. 
 

John made a motion to approve Yield Tax for and Gertsch-Schlauch for $1,228.99.  
second by Ed.  All in favor. 
 

John made a motion to authorize collection of Timber Yield tax for $1,002.91 from 
Wilbur Cox Jr.  Second by Ed.  All in favor. 

 
John made a motion to approve a vacation request for Rosemary for July 10, 24 and 
August 14, 28.  Second by Ed.  All in favor. 

 
Rosemary asked if she should still collect a fee for pistol permits.  Ed made a motion 
to continue collecting fees for pistol permits.  Second by John.  All in favor. 

 
The Selectmen read a letter from Joe Warner regarding the Fire Department. 

 
John made a motion to approve an Elderly & Disabled Tax Deferral.  Second by Ed.  
All in favor. 

 
John made a motion to have Chairman sign the Septage Agreement with Claremont 

for 2017.  Second by Ed.  All in favor. 



  

 

  

 

John made a motion to have Chairman sign the Agreement with Avitar to upload 
PDF’s of the tax cards so that CAI’s online mapping can access them.  It will be a 

one-time cost of $550.00.  Second by Ed.  All in favor. 
 

John made a motion to accept $100.00 for the State of NH on excavation for Kalervo 
Heino’s Intent to Excavate.  Second by Ed.  All in favor. 
 

Ted Lewit discussed various Parks & Rec projects and repairs. 
 
Bruce Adams inquired about the open Highway position as well as the Volunteer 

Fire Department openings.  The Board stated that they would be discussing next 
week. 

 
Anthony Zullo asked if he needed a permit for maintaining Reed Road off of Cold 
Pond Road which he has been maintaining for many years.  The Board suggested 

that he fill out a Road Release & Agreement and that he should keep Harold 
informed on what work he is doing. 
 

Linda Callum stated that the Historical Society would like to start videotaping some 
of the people in town and they have chosen a camcorder and would like the 

Selectmen to consider paying half.  The cost is 447.99.  She also said that they 
would like to put up signs at old mill locations in town. 
 

John made a motion to have rabies clinic on May 6th at the Town Office from 11-1.  
Second by Ed.  All in favor. 

 
John made a motion to sign two pistol permits.  Second by Ed.  All in favor. 
 

The Board reviewed the resumes for Fire Department and Highway.  Tracy will try to 
set up interviews for Thursday at 4:00. 
 

At 8:25 pm John made a motion to adjourn.  Second by Ed.  All in favor. 
 

 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

______________________ 
Tracy Decker 

Secretary 
SELECTBOARD 

____________________ _____________________ ______________________ 

Edward A. Gregory William A. Schroeter John M. Callum, Jr. 


